









## **Upwood & The Raveleys Newsletter**

August 2022 Issue 117

#### THE INAUGURAL BARRY GOWLER TRACTOR ROAD RUN



This poignant event, in memory of local Upwood man Barry, took place on Sunday 10<sup>th</sup> July. Over 50 tractors, driven by Barry's family and friends from all over the county and beyond, gathered in the yard next to Helens Farm, Meadow Lane and it was a magnificent sight as they trundled up the lane and on up Meadow Road before turning right and heading off to travel around many local villages. All along the route the tractors and their drivers were cheered and many donated to the recipient charities, Macmillan Cancer Research and Sue Ryder. So far £10,015 has been raised. The road run, the idea of Barry's father-in-law and brother-in-law and organised by Zoe (Barry's widow) and three of Barry's friends, is hoped to become a bi-annual event.

Diary of Events p2 Free Summer Sports sessions p5 It's All About Us! p12 Who's Who p15 Cross Keys reopens p3
Summer Happenings in photos p8-9
Groups & Societies p4,5,7, 11-14
Upwood Ukuleles concert p16

#### DIARY OF EVENTS AUGUST 2022 / SEPTEMBER 2022

Day	Event	Time	Place / Contact			
Sun	Church Services: venue, time and	Varies	See Church notice board			
	type of service varies					
Tues &	Seated Exercise	9.30am	UVH: info@oakactivities.com			
Fri						
Wed	Messy Play	11-1pm	UVH: Chloe 07758130088			
Wed	Upwood Table Tennis Club	2.30pm	UVH: Jack 711511			
Thurs	Morning Prayer followed by	8.30am	St Peter's : Jean 813742			
	Breakfast Club at the Cross Keys PH	9.00am				
Fri	Great Fen: Little Bugs @ the	10.30 -	GF: www.wildlifebcn.org/events			
	Countryside Centre, Ramsey Heights	12 noon	or call 710420			
August  3rd Wed Free Summer Sports Session 10am-12 Tehecca mashford@unwood.org						
Wed	Free Summer Sports Session	10am-12	rebecca.mashford@upwood.org			
Wed	Owl Pellet Dissection	2	For all these events, mainly based			
Wed	Dragon Hunting at Woodwalton Fen	sessions	at the Countryside Classroom at			
Wed	Ponds under the Microscope		Ramsey Heights contact :			
Wed	Meadows under the Microscope		www.wildlifebcn.org/events or			
Sat	Family Forest Fun	1.30pm	call 710420			
Fri	Free Summer Sports Session	10am-	rebecca.mashford@upwood.org			
	·	12 noon	· · ·			
Fri	Creatures of the Night	7-9pm	www.wildlifebcn.org/events or			
Fri	Creatures of the Night	7-9pm	call 710420			
Wed	History Group visit to Thorney					
	museum & church					
Tues	Craft and Chat	2pm	UVH: Heather:814432			
Continuitor						
Mon		7nm	Carol Bilverstone: 07835 939547:			
IVIOII	Parish Council meeting	7pm	parishclerk@upwood.org			
Wed	History Group meeting	7.30pm	lan: 710702			
Fri	Upwood Golf Society open event	All day	Howard: 07770 847953			
Tues	Home to Home & Craft & Chat trip	3pm	Pauline: 814114			
	to Carriages, Fenstanton					
Forthcoming Events						
	Sun Tues & Fri Wed Wed Thurs Fri Wed Wed Wed Wed Wed Thues Wed Wed Wed Wed Wed Fri	Sun Church Services: venue, time and type of service varies  Tues & Seated Exercise Fri Wed Messy Play Wed Upwood Table Tennis Club Thurs Morning Prayer followed by Breakfast Club at the Cross Keys PH Fri Great Fen: Little Bugs @ the Countryside Centre, Ramsey Heights  Wed Free Summer Sports Session Wed Owl Pellet Dissection Wed Dragon Hunting at Woodwalton Fen Wed Ponds under the Microscope Wed Meadows under the Microscope Sat Family Forest Fun Fri Free Summer Sports Session  Fri Creatures of the Night Fri Creatures of the Night Wed History Group visit to Thorney museum & church Tues Craft and Chat  September  Mon Parish Council meeting Wed History Group meeting Fri Upwood Golf Society open event Tues Home to Home & Craft & Chat trip to Carriages, Fenstanton	Sun Church Services: venue, time and type of service varies  Tues & Fri Seated Exercise 9.30am  Wed Messy Play 11-1pm  Wed Upwood Table Tennis Club 2.30pm  Thurs Morning Prayer followed by Breakfast Club at the Cross Keys PH 9.00am  Fri Great Fen: Little Bugs @ the Countryside Centre, Ramsey Heights 10.30 – 12 noon  Wed Dragon Hunting at Woodwalton Fen Wed Ponds under the Microscope Or Sat Family Forest Fun 1.30pm  Fri Free Summer Sports Session 10am-12 noon  Fri Creatures of the Night 7-9pm  Fri Creatures of the Night 7-9pm  Wed History Group visit to Thorney museum & church  Tues Craft and Chat 2pm  Wed History Group meeting 7.30pm  Fri Upwood Golf Society open event All day  Tues Home to Home & Craft & Chat trip to Carriages, Fenstanton			

As you can see there has been very little sent to the editors for inclusion in the Diary of Events – hopefully more will be happening than is recorded here, but readers will have to keep their eyes and ears open to find out about activities in the parish over the next couple of months. With the hot weather due to continue we ask our readers to take care and not take any risks.

The editors

#### THE CROSS KEYS RE-OPENS AT LAST



The Cross Keys, with Gary and Matt as the new operators, reopened 8<sup>th</sup> June. They have a 36-month lease, and are hoping to be able to buy this centrallylovely, placed village pub eventually. Thev have lots of plans

to make the Cross Keys the hub of the village again.

Gary and Matt are business partners, with many years of experience between them. Gary is a chef and pub owner with 35 years of experience, while for Matt, a businessman, this is his first foray into pub management. They are looking forward to the challenge of a Free House and believe that the Cross Keys will have a good community spirit. They want it to be the central hub of the village and people's preferred place of choice for meeting up. They believe that they are custodians of the pub on behalf of the villagers. It is a family and dog friendly pub and their USP is that all the food is fresh, everything being cooked from scratch. Currently Gary is travelling to Smithfields and Billingsgate markets to buy the freshest food he possibly can.

The Cross Keys is open every day, except Mondays and food is served every day. Advanced bookings are preferred but not essential, apart for on special occasions such as the recent Fathers' Day when 120 covers were served! There is a range of beers, and the guest and house beers are changed on a weekly basis. The 3 cask, hand-pulled beers will be changed on a regular basis.

Gary and Matt are hoping to hold regular events including musical evenings and a monthly quiz. They intend to purchase 2 stretchy tents for the paddock and have plans for an outside bar. They want to work with the community and put on events that the parish will support. Their aim is to start small and expand, as and when the opportunity arises.

If you haven't visited the Cross Keys yet you are in for a treat. From the very friendly welcome to the new décor throughout and the ambient atmosphere it's an experience to savour. Matt and Gary and their team are waiting to welcome you to the Cross Keys.





The members of Home to Home have had a very busy few months. In May the Raptor Centre brought 4 of their birds to the village hall (the threat of avian flu unfortunately meant we had to be indoors) and

the 2 handlers kept us brilliantly entertained for a couple of hours. Minnie, a male barn owl, Topaz, a tawny owl, Rafifici, an African spotted owl and Gem, a Harris hawk all behaved beautifully -there was absolutely no mess to clear up! Topaz & Gem flew for us. A lot of the myths surrounding owls were dispelled such as: they can see in the dark, they are particularly wise, all owl calls to one another using twit twoo. A lovely informative and totally enjoyable evening.

In June we visited the garden of Carlton House, High Street, Upwood. We had a lovely sunny afternoon to view all the wonderful plants, shrubs and trees that owner Lindsey has nurtured over the past 20 or so years.

Lindsey was on hand to answer our questions and to give guided tours of her very special garden. We had a great time and cannot thank Lindsey and Peter enough for their hospitality. At the end of June some of the members and their partners went to the Shakespeare at the George production of Romeo and Juliet. Once again, we were blessed with great weather and a very enjoyable production.

Unfortunately, the unprecedented hot weather caused the postponement of our July meeting when local illustrator Esther Rowley was due to be our guest speaker. We are hoping that she will be able to visit us in the near future instead and inspire us all to become more artistically creative.

We don't meet in August but in September we have our final 40<sup>th</sup> anniversary celebratory meeting when we visit Carriages at Fenstanton for a cream tea. New members and visitors are always very welcome. Contact me on **814114 or pndmcleod@btinternet.com** for more details.

Pauline

#### CRAFT AND CHAT

Have you ever wanted to learn to knit, crochet or sew? Have you got a craft project lying around that you just can't get round to finishing and you need something to motivate you? Well, the Craft and Chat group that meets on the last Tuesday of the month in the village hall is the place for you. For more details contact Heather **814432** 



Upwood and the Raveleys parish council are partnering with Bury parish council to bring you a series of sports sessions

# FREE SUMMER SPORTS SESSIONS IN UPWOOD AND BURY!

Designed for 5–11 year olds Range of sports on offer Qualified coaches Equipment cleaned before session

Friday 29 July 10:00–12:00 Wednesday 3 August 10:00–12:00 Friday 5 OOKED FULL 10-12:00 Friday 26 August

Friday 12 August 10:00-12:00 Friday 19 August 10:00–12:00

10:00-12:00

Pre-booking is essential. Please send your name, contact information and child's name to rebecca.mashford@upwood.org to secure their place.



#### UPWOOD AND THE RAVELEYS LOCAL HISTORY GROUP

The Upwood Local History Group meets every other month in the Village Hall. We welcome new members or people are welcome to just attend a particular talk - just turn up on a meeting night and you will be sure of a friendly welcome. There is an annual membership fee if you wish to become a member, or you can pay for the particular evening that interests you. Our most recent talks have covered WWI in Ramsey, the Private Life of Cromwell and the history behind the Great Fen Project. Members are notified by email of programme details. On 24<sup>th</sup> August the group has arranged to visit Thorney Museum and church, details have already been sent to members. The next meeting of the group in the Village Hall will be at 7.30pm on 21<sup>st</sup> September 2022. For further information please contact Ian on **710702**.

Mervyn Harvey



Our apologies to anyone who had hoped to look around the Rothschild Bungalow in July. We hope you understand the heatwave made it unsafe to ask you or our staff and volunteers to be outside all day. We plan for it to be open again in September so look out for the new event online!



We have a bumper summer ahead for families at Ramsey Heights. We'll be dissecting owl pellets, welcoming experts from the Museum of Zoology, Cambridge to help us dip the pond and sweep the meadow then investigate the species we find on the big screen, as well as swinging from the trees in forest school and bat detecting at night. So, pick your favourite family adventures and come join us in the

holidays. Why not pack a picnic and stay all day? You can explore the site, go den building and bug hunting or enjoy our mud kitchen after your event. That's a whole day's entertainment from just £5 per child! And, if you book more than one Great Fen Summer Session, you can apply the discount SUMMERTEN to enjoy a 10% discount off your second and further bookings. See you there!

#### **Great Fen Summer Sessions**

Choose a 10.30am or 1.30pm session. Child member £5, non-member £7.50, Adults and babies free.

Wednesday 3rd August - Owl Pellet Dissection

Wednesday 10th August – Dragon Hunting at Woodwalton Fen NNR

Wednesday 17th August – Ponds under the Microscope with the Museum of Zoology

Wednesday 24th August – Meadows under the Microscope with the Museum of Zoology

Wednesday 27th August – Family Forest School

Friday 19th and 26th August – 7-9pm – Creatures of the Night. (Please note charges apply for adults on these events but discounted family tickets are available.)

Book all our events online at



www.wildlifebcn.org/events or call **710420** for more information. Thank you for supporting the Wildlife Trust BCN as we work for a Wilder Future across our counties.

Danielle Page, Communities & Wildlife Officer

#### **UPWOOD COMMUNITY ORCHARD**



If the Community Orchard was pink all over in June, it is definitely going to be brown all over in July and August. A recent aerial photograph clearly shows not only the wonderfully neat paths (thank you, Jim!) but also just how parched the whole area has become.

This prolonged dry spell means that extra care and attention needs to be given not only to the trees, but also to the newly planted raised

beds. I am currently looking for volunteers to help with the raised bed watering rota — each volunteer will be given a time slot of their choice and they only need to water the once, not every week. The water is in the tank with a watering can behind it so no need to bring anything with you. Some concern was raised about helping when you have dogs on a lead but they can be tied or tethered to the bench whilst you take 10 minutes to do the watering. Anyway, calling all those lovely local folk who kindly sponsored a tree a few years ago as well as anyone who regularly walks through the site — please come forward to help preserve this peaceful haven during this difficult season.

Meanwhile, despite the extreme heat, the summer prune has started for the plums and gages. This is the one chance to tidy up these vigorous trees as winter pruning can give rise to silver leaf. Very few plums set this year due to the late frost but hopefully this annual cut will help provide a good crop next year. As the apples and pears are all standard bush trees, they do not get a summer prune but will wait until the winter.

The apples, unlike the plums, appear to be laden with fruit — some of this has already been thinned and further reductions are being made to prevent broken branches. However, the biggest threat right now is the birds, specifically the rooks. There are so many of them in the village now and water is so short that they are pecking out anything that seems to contain moisture — in this instance,



unripe apples which, if left on the tree will go rotten very quickly and spread disease. An early morning visit to the Orchard will see a huge flock of rooks (with some pigeons) lift off the trees, leaving behind a sorry sight. Hopefully there will still be some fruit to harvest at the end of the summer.

Volunteers to help with watering are urgently needed – please contact Liz Carter **813008** email: **lizcarter261@btinternet.com** if you would be willing to join our small group of orchard helpers this summer.

Liz Carter

### SUMMER HAPPENINGS IN THE PARISH











### SUMMER HAPPENINGS IN THE PARISH CONTINUED











#### **UPWOOD CRICKET CLUB**

<u>Juniors:</u> The youth section of the club continues to thrive. More and more juniors are joining, particularly in the younger age groups and it is wonderful to be able to coach so many on a Monday night. The new influx of coaches this year has really helped to make the difference. All the practice is really paying dividends in the matches, especially fielding where we have won games because of it even if other teams have had equally good bowlers and batters.



One such game was the ECB Under 15 County Cup Final vs a strong and experienced Godmanchester side on 27<sup>th</sup> June. Batting first DoowqU made creditable 123/7 off our 20 with overs, 42 quickfire from George Buckle being the star batting

performance. In reply Godmanchester batted well and were well in contention with plenty of batting to come until two flashes of brilliant fielding turned the game. An initial fumble behind the stumps from George Tuffin caused the Godmanchster skipper to try to scamper a bye, but the wicketkeeper took off his glove and threw the stumps down! Godmanchester were still going strongly until Jacob Milner, fielding at backward point, dived to his right to stop the ball and whilst still in mid-fall shied and hit the stumps, running out the opening batter. The game continued to be tight, but Upwood held their nerve and won with 8 runs to spare.

As well as the U15 there have been lots of games for all our other age groups, U13, U11 and U9. All are doing well and, overall, we have won more games than we have lost. Coaching continues Monday nights until the end of August (exact date to be decided) and new players are always welcome to come along: U11 (School Y6) and younger will be from 5.10 to 6.20 pm: U12 (School Y7) and older will be from 6.30 to 7-45 pm.

<u>Seniors:</u> The Saturday 1st team have slipped to fourth in the Hunts League Division 1 and have now won 5 out of their 8 games. The team put in a great performance against Falcon XI, bowling them out for 142 in just 30 overs with Aussie Jake Wynd bagging 4 wickets for just 16 runs. Ex-skipper Mitch Newman (60 not out) then steered Upwood home in just 29 overs, but only after a scare when the Super U's had stumbled to 19-4.

The second team are still top of the league and recently got back to winning ways against Waresley 2nds. Waresley batting first put on 197/4 in 40 overs, which would have been a lot more if the 'golden arm' of Adam Dean had not clung onto a catch on

the boundary to dismiss their number 4 who had made a classy 87. The Upwood chase was measured but purposeful, and the total was surpassed in the 37<sup>th</sup> over for the loss of just 3 wickets. Star performers were 16-year-old Oli Parncutt with an unbeaten 76 and another 50 for captain Andy Taylor.

The Sunday 1<sup>st</sup> Team are 3<sup>rd</sup> in a very tight Rutland Division 4 with 5 teams in title contention. One recent highlight was against East Carlton who were dismissed for just 96 runs; Upwood got the runs in 17 overs thanks to a devastating 75 from Sam Brooks, which included one huge six which sailed over the pond and into the horses' field! This league is still wide open and promotion is a definite possibility.

The club would love to hear from anyone who might be interested in getting involved in anyway; we are always looking for new members, players, officials or supporters of any age or experience and we have several differing priced sponsorship options for local businesses. Please contact Neil at npe.tuffin@gmail.com or visit www.upwood.play-cricket.com for more information

#### **UPWOOD & RAVELEYS COMMUNITY ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION**



It has been a very busy few months down on the allotments, with produce growing fast, and everything now becoming very fruitful, the only drawback being we are all a little short of the "wet stuff"! The 'allotmenteers' have been busy trying to keep their produce alive by watering whenever they can, or keeping on top of the weeds that seem to grow regardless of whether or not there is rain.

The vegetable patches in July are full of delights: salad leaves, peas, beans, potatoes, beetroot, artichokes and tomatoes are all beginning to bear fruit. The rhubarb and asparagus generally have their last pickings at the beginning of the month and can now be left to freely give goodness back to the roots, so that they can provide next Spring's delights.

During a walk in June the strawberries around the allotments were in full bloom and looked incredibly tasty, now most have been picked and I wonder what delights they made, was it fresh strawberries and cream or a bountiful amount of strawberry jam? The gooseberries, as well as the black and red currents are all ready to harvest.

In June we held a committee meeting where we started discussing the option to have a community shelter, which would have the added benefit of helping with the collection of rain water. These discussions are ongoing and we are researching the relevant funding opportunities — eventually, however, this shelter will be all for the community to use whilst wandering around our wonderful village allotments.

If you would like to be added to our waiting list for an allotment plot, please contact Avni on **urcaasecretary@gmail.com**Emma Kelcher

#### IT'S ALL ABOUT US!

Upwood and the Raveleys is a lovely place to live with a very welcoming and friendly community and several groups offering a chance to enjoy a variety of activities such as our thriving cricket club, table tennis, Home to Home, Community Orchard and much more as listed at the back of this parish newsletter. What we don't have are events providing the village community of all ages with an opportunity to get together, make new friends, socialise and generally have a good time.

It hasn't always been this way!

Some may remember our village pantomimes that were so popular tickets were sold out within hours of going on sale. We had a thriving youth club for many years for children aged 11 and over. The village fete - held in the paddock behind the Cross Keys - the proceeds of which went back into village organisations. Quiz nights in the village hall twice a year raising money for good causes.

The Jubilee Celebrations at the Cricket Club were very successful and prompted several conversations about how good it would be to do something similar again. This has led me to believe there is a strong desire in the village for us to bring back social activities such as the Parish Fete. The pub is now open again and Matt and Gary have indicated they are very keen to support such an event and so has the Cricket Club. Many villages have their own social committee who organise events throughout the year. I wonder if this is something we could achieve?

As the saying goes "many hands make light work", and I believe that if enough people volunteered to be involved, we could spread the load. We all have different strengths and can help in a variety of ways.

What we need now are the people to make it happen. If you think you might be interested in getting involved in some way and/or are willing to be part of a Parish Social Committee please either call or email me. Together we could make Upwood & the Raveleys an even better place for us all to live!

Denice Smith dgas@btinternet.com tel: 711999

#### **UPWOOD TABLE TENNIS CLUB**



At the moment the table tennis club is only meeting on Wednesday afternoons from 2.30-4.30pm.

New members and visitors are always assured of a warm welcome. No experience necessary and you can even borrow a bat, if needed. For more details contact Jack **711551** 



Well, it's been a busy few months for the foodbank in Ramsey, where we saw a two-fold uplift in numbers in May. This was mainly due to the fuel increases along with the rising cost of food in our supermarkets. As a result, the trustees and volunteers made the decision to provide support via summer

parcels to surrounding schools. Veronica Barker, our Thursday team leader, contacted the schools directly and asked if they had parents whose children were entitled to free school meals who would benefit from receiving such a parcel. These children are known as Pupil Premium children and all schools keep an up-to-date list. Next, we decided which items should be included in our support parcels and made the decision to include not only food but sun cream (it's such an expensive purchase, but so necessary at this time of year); a small game or book (to keep the children occupied); and ready to freeze ice pops or lollies (a nice treat in this hot weather). Every year we take part in the summer collection at Tesco so it was agreed that we would use these donations to supplement our packs. Incredibly the generous people of Ramsey, and surrounding areas, donated seventy trays towards our cause! We were overjoyed with this contribution, and send a giant 'thank you' to you all.

It should also be noted, with further thanks, that we had an amazing array of volunteers who 'peopled' the Tesco stand for us. They gave their time and energy in two-hour slots, explaining the work of the foodbank, collecting donations, sorting them, and handing out leaflets. This kind of support isn't everyone's 'cup of tea' but it's a vital part of our work. We also used some of our cash, cheque, and online donations to fund the shortfall and were also able to make use of Morrisons 15% charity discount card — which helped enormously. They also supplied us with fifty-seven bags to pack the parcels. Thank you, Morrisons in St Ives. Six trolleys later (including a second shop in Aldi), along with food already in stock thanks to Judith Hyde, our Tuesday team leader, we had enough goods. Finally, it was down to our amazing volunteers, including Upwood's own Paul Charman & Jo Paxton, to pack and distribute all one hundred and sixty-nine parcels. Yes, that's right — **one hundred and sixty-nine**. Gosh, we picked a very hot day to get the job done, but with grit and determination that's what we did, also drawing upon the Ramsey Community bus and our mayor, Roger Brereton, who kindly drove it.

Just to finish, may I add that we are open at St Thomas a Becket church Ramsey, every Tuesday and Thursday between 10am and 12pm, and are always ready to serve those in need of support – with food, monetary advice (through HAMA, Rural CAB or our other agencies), a prayer, a chat, or just a good old cuppa! Alternatively, you can contact us via: **info@ramsey.foodbank.org.uk** For all the support you offer us from Upwood and the Raveleys, we offer you our heartfelt thanks.

If anyone would like to volunteer for the Tesco Christmas stand, please use the email address above to let us know. ©

Lisa Williamson - Operations Manager (Volunteer)Ramsey Foodbank

#### RAMSEY CHORAL SOCIETY

Do you know the wonderful power of singing? Endorphins are released when we sing which help to promote positive feelings. This is especially true when singing with other people. Group singing induces the production of oxytocin which can reduce stress and anxiety and increase feelings of trust and well-being. Singing is also a natural pain relief and research has found that people feel more positive after actively singing than they do after listening to music.

Ramsey Choral Society are a mixed voice community choir. New members are always very welcome, no auditions necessary. Rehearsals are held every Thursday during school term time 7.30 - 9.30p.m. We meet at Ramsey Junior School, Station Rd, Ramsey. Come and try something new or return to a hobby you've missed.

Lynne Paul

#### LOCAL BUSINESS DIRECTORY

Name of Business	Nature of Business	Contact Details
Ashwood	Kitchens & Bedrooms	07872969853
Bruce & Walker	Makes fishing blanks and rods	813764
		sales@bruceandwalker.co.uk
B.S Graves (Electrical)	Electrician	01480 450243
Ltd		boyd@bsgraves.eclipse.co.uk
Cross Keys PH	Public house & restaurant	813384
Edwards Farm Shop	Fruit, vegetables, plants, garden sundries	813247
Bob Elvis	General gardening	07952181779
Evolution Property	Property servicing	07957460899
Services		
Hamilton Plumbing &	All plumbing & heating needs	07824 566215
Heating		hello@hamilton-plumbing,co,uk
Oasis Therapeutic	Discrete counselling	07752717723
Counselling		hello@oasistherapeutic.com
Palm Produce	Exclusive brand holder/importer	491149
Natures Candy Foods	Chiefly a Medjool date specialist	info@palmproduce.co.uk
Plumbmurray	Household plumbing, kitchen &	07749 706599
	bathroom fitter, tiler	plumbmurray@hotmail.co.uk
SMRHS	Commercial & Industrial oil & gas	info@smrhs.co.uk
	service	
Upwood Auto Repair	Car maintenance & repairs	711758
Centre		
T.R. West Ltd	Windows, doors, conservatories, cladding	07834083188

If you run a business from the parish and would like to be included in this directory, at no charge, please send your details to the editors at upwoodnl@hotmail.co.uk

#### WHO'S WHO IN THE VILLAGES

Organisation	Contact	Telephone
Book Lovers Group	Julia Evans	711388
Chairman of Parish Council	Robin Howe	814393
Community Bus Co-ordinator	Dave Blandford	711330
Community Navigators	Beatrice Brown	01480 423065
County Councillor	Terry Rogers	rogers@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
Cricket Club	Neil Tuffin	812924
District Councillors	Graham Bull	graham.bull@huntingdonshire.gov.uk
HACT: Community Bus		01480 411114
History Group	Ian Gaunt	710702
Home to Home	Pauline McLeod	814114
Messy Play	Chloe Barnes	07758130088
Nene Valley Gliding Club	Peter Valentine	8541653
Parish Clerk	Carol Bilverstone	07835 939547: parishclerk@upwood.org
Ramsey Bridge Club	Paddy Slater	812006
Ramsey Camera Club	Ian Dubock	07501 773641:
		RamseyCameraClub@hotmail.com
Ramsey Choral Society	Lynne Paul	07738610524: Lynnepaul62@gmail.com.
Ramsey & District Garden Club	Ian Gaunt	710702
Ramsey Rural Museum	Ian Gaunt	710702
Ramsey Tennis Club	Jonny Wicks	07724 152382
Seated Exercise	Tom Milner	info@oakactivities.com
Small to Tall (Upwood School Clubs)	Angie Dean	802086
St Peter's Church Matters	Jean Place	813742
St Peter's Handbells	Anne-Marie Cracknell	812195
Table Tennis Club	Jack Holloway	711551
U3A	Enid Hubbard	tandehubbard@tiscali.co.uk
Upwood Community Orchard	Liz Carter	813008
Upwood Craft & Chat	Heather Wakefield	814432
Upwood Golf Society	Howard Smith	07770847953: hjnsuk@btinternet.com
Upwood & Raveley Community Allotments	Avni Chauhan-Patel	urcaasecretary@gmail.com
Upwood and Raveley Community Archive	Ramsey Rural	815715;
	Museum	treasurer@ramseyrural museum.co.uk
Upwood Academy	Katy Condon	01733 426067
		http://www.tdet.education
Village Hall Hire	Bob Child	815475

The editors are diligent but regret that they cannot accept responsibility for any inaccuracies or omissions Editorial Team: Lesley Gee 815816; Judith Harvey 710219; Pauline McLeod 814114:

# NEWSLETTER EMAIL ADDRESS upwoodnl@hotmail.co.uk

# Deadline for next issue: 15<sup>th</sup> September 2022 The Newsletter can also be viewed and downloaded online: www.upwood

Printed by: Parrot Print Ltd, Unit 21 Highlode Industrial Estate, Stocking Fen Road, Ramsey PE26 2RB; 01487 711107, email: rb@parrotprint.co.uk, www.parrotprint.co.uk

## UPWOOD UKULELES' £50,000 'THANK YOU" OUTDOOR CONCERT









